
Welcome to Year 4
Meet the Team!

4H: Mrs Harvey and 
Miss Gibbons

4E:Mrs Edwards and 

Miss Perry

Year 4 will also be supported by Gemma Smith and Claire Jenkins

Welcome



Big Questions in Year 4

Autumn – Why do people move? (Vikings and Anglo-
Saxons)

How are Christmas Decorations Made? 

Spring – Why was Falmouth a Pivotal Port?

Where might mythical creatures live?

How does sound travel?

Summer –What Makes the Amazon Amazing?

What are the consequences?

Were the Tudors really terrible?
Topics



Topics

Big Questions in Year 4
Further information about learning in our wider 
SHINE curriculum can be found on our school website. 
Select curriculum.

Scroll down to find the year group and then click the link to 
discover more details about that big question. 



Timetable

Year 4 Timetable

• PE: Indoor – See the newsletter in September

• PE: Outdoor – See the newsletter in September

• Please remember to name all school clothing including PE kit and 
shoes

• Library- Fridays and if children are free readers, they can visit the 
library any day.



Homework

Year 4 Homework

• Daily reading – Bring your reading record into school every 
day. This is also a useful means of communication

• Weekly: Maths and English – Set on a Wednesday and 
returned on Mondays. 10 minutes should be allocated for 
each of these. Your child may take more or less time to 
complete these and should aim to reach the end.

• We may ask one question or challenge to support learning 
in each topic

• Practise times tables (up to 12x12) and corresponding 
division facts



MTC
• Children in Year 4 are expected to learn their multiplication facts by the end of the 

academic year. By knowing the facts inside-out, this unlocks other areas of learning 
in maths such as fractions. The government have introduced a short check aimed to 
assess children’s knowledge and the checks became compulsory in 2020.

• The checks consist of 25 questions and the children are given 6 seconds to answer 
each one. The questions will only be multiplication and they will go up to 12×12. 
There is nothing novel about the questions and they don’t require problem solving. 
The checks will most likely occur within a three-week window in June. The results of 
the test are not published publicly. There’s no pass or fail, just a score out of 25 
mark.

• In school, we will continue to teach times table facts in the usual way such as part of 
our maths lessons, daily TT Rockstars practice using paper booklets. We will also 
provide the children with time to practise the ‘Soundcheck’ game on TT Rockstars as 
this simulates the check. We also learn songs and play games such as bingo to 
ensure the learning is fun and interactive.

• Please continue to support your child to learn these facts at home. But also, please 
remember this is a ‘check’ not a ‘test’; we’re planning on keeping it low-key in school 
with a greater importance on learning the facts as a life skill.



Reading Records

Reading Records and Rewards
To celebrate reading in Year 4, we will still use 
the Reading Karate colours and use our 
familiar system. Instead of receiving bands, this 
year Y4  children will earn bookmarks and 
should aim to collect the whole set! 

As usual, please support your child to 
complete their reading record. 
Children should read at home at least 
4 times a week.
As well as reading for pleasure in ‘their 
heads’, it is also important for children 
to read aloud to an adult to practise 
their fluency and also to talk about 
what they have read. 



Behaviour

Behaviour
Behaviour at King Charles is RAG rated (Red, Amber, Green).

Children are rewarded in many ways at KC for good behaviour.

Consequences are also in place to support children. 



Golden Time and 
Classroom Rewards

Golden Time and Classroom Rewards
• Golden Time is there for each child to keep and lasts for 

30 minutes, once a week.
• Children can choose what to do from different activities 

provided each week

• If Golden Time is lost, there will always be an opportunity 
to earn it back

• Children move up the chart for good behaviour for 
learning, never down. On reaching the top, children earn 
a sticker for their chart. Once the chart is full they can 
choose a prize from the box.



Educational Visits

During the year, to enhance our learning beyond the 
classroom, we would like to take the children on visits. These 
include:

• Falmouth walk (free)

• Eden Project – New trip – awaiting quote for workshop and coach 
travel.

• National Maritime Museum (approximately £6)

• Bodmin Jail - Awaiting new price list.



Year 4 Residential ‘Watersports and Sleepover’
• Day 1: A day of water sports at Swanpool led by Elemental instructors 

including kayaking skills and water-based games (meeting at KC at 
8.45am before going to Swanpool). Lunch (provided from home) at 
Swanpool Beach. Pupils will shower at Elemental before walking back 
to school (please note that this will be a brief shower!) Team-building 
games, sports and activities at school in the evening. Dinner served 
by our school cook, Claire, in the school hall Movie-night with 
popcorn in the hall.

• Day 2: Cooked breakfast in the hall served by Claire. A second day of 
water sports at Swanpool. Lunch (packed lunch provided by school)

• A meeting will be held to share more information closer to the time.



Contact

And finally... 

• If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to email us 
throughout the year.

• Our Y4 email address is year4.kingcharles@kernowlearning.co.uk

Please be reminded that these inboxes are checked regularly although 
during the day our focus will always be on our teaching. Any urgent 
messages should be directed to the office in the first instance. 

Many thanks for your continued support.

mailto:year4.kingcharles@kernowlearning.co.uk

